
 
 
 
 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
It is with great pleasure to write this letter on behalf of Liam Sallee. I have known Liam 
for the past six years through the St. Louis Gamers baseball organization and have been 
his hitting coach during this time. 
 
Liam is an outstanding student and also a team leader on and off the field. His hard work 
and dedication has built him into a quality baseball player, respected not only by myself, 
but his teammates.   
 
The St. Louis Gamers baseball program places a lot of demands on their players on the 
field and off. Academics and community service are held in high regard with our players 
and Liam meets those demands. He is able to juggle a heavy course load at school (taking 
honors courses), has served as a member of student council, volunteers his time at 
Cardinals Care camps and the Animal Protective Association, and practices during the 
off-season with his baseball team. Many students with this type of schedule would feel 
the need to have to “give something up,” but not Liam, he manages his time well, and 
because of this he is a highly successful student and athlete. 
 
Liam is a strong, all around baseball player with a solid understanding of the game. He is 
an above average infielder, who has a strong arm with excellent lateral movement. He has 
above average bat speed and power, especially opposite field. He is a middle of the line 
up hitter and maintains a high batting average. As he continues to develop, he has the 
potential to be a five-tool player.  Liam has been one of the most consistent and dominant 
hitters that I have worked with over the past 10 years 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
Dave Pregon 
Owner/Hitting Instructor All-Star Performance 
Coach, St. Louis Gamers 


